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To read more about our projects 
and connect to our researchers, 
please see our website: 

www.sussex.ac.uk/
globalhealthpolicy.  
The Centre is keen to work with 
other research partners showing 
similar interests and welcomes 
requests for collaboration. 

Outputs

The workshop participants are currently 
working on two outputs to be completed 
in the next six months. First, a team 
is writing a critical response to the 
INTERGROWTH-21st papers, arguing 
that imposing such a fixed standard of 
optimal fetal growth is highly problematic. 
It oversimplifies the plasticity in the 
developmental process whereby each 
fetus optimises its development based 
on the conditions in the womb, and it 
assumes that all populations share a 
universal fetal growth pattern, which 
seems dubious given the data presented 
in the INTERGROWTH-21st’s papers. If 
clinicians use these standards to justify 
treatment decisions, they may interfere 
with natural development processes, 
harming the fetus.

Second, we are writing an article-
length consensus statement for an 
interdisciplinary journal based on the 
discussion held at the workshop. The 
article will present a wide range of 
evidence about the limitations of birth 

weight as an early life health indicator and 
will then discuss ways that researchers 
and clinicians can move forward. We 
believe that an article written by such a 
wide range of scholars will clarify what the 
most important issues are in measuring 
early life health and how researchers in 
each discipline can be best deployed to 
address them.

In addition, we have started to work on 
a number of longer term, collaborative 
research projects. These include collecting 
more historical information on early 
life health; linking historical records to 
reconstruct life histories; using cohort 
studies to examine links in early life health 
across three generations; using Guthrie 
card blood spots to analyse epigenetic 
markers in populations going back to 
the 1950s; and thinking creatively about 
novel, inexpensive methods for collecting 
information on early life health in surveys 
in developing countries. These projects 
will provide a basis for future grant 
applications and workshops.

Further information 

Please get in contact with Eric 
or Mark if you would like more 
information about the Beyond Birth 
Weight Network or its research 
projects. We plan to hold periodic 
workshops in the future to present 
the results of the project and 
explore the topic further.  
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